The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from March 14, 2019
Accident Library~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Wanda Guard, Rosie Cupler, Christian Mash, Clinton Bradley and Fred Fox. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director, Ann Leighton, Assistant Library Director, Georgie Lewis, Administrative Assistant, Allen Dunson, Systems Administrator and Kim Cecil, Accident Branch Manager (left meeting at 5:10).

Wanda Guard called the meeting to order at 5:05pm.
Kim Cecil showed the group a notebook of “Readers’ Recommendations” initiated by Accident reader’s group. The notebook is kept at the Accident branch, and Kim encouraged the meeting attendees to add their favorite titles to the list. 
The Director’s Report was presented and discussed.  
The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meetings.  The group asked that the price of bid, presented by Michael McCarthy, HVAC Project Manager for Beitzel Corporation from Beitzel Corporation, be added to the February 19, 2019 minutes.  The proposed cost of the new system was $48,850. Rosie made a motion to accept the minutes with the correction. Christian seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
The Financial Statements for February 2019 was reviewed. Clinton Bradley asked to have the financial statements sent to the trustees at least a few days before the meeting. He stated that he was uncomfortable reviewing statements presented to him at the meeting. Rosie motioned to accept the Financial Statements as presented and Christian seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously and the statements were received and filed.
Items of Old Business were discussed:
· Thomas informed the group that he received bids on a new boiler for the main library from R. H. Lapp and Sons, Inc. and Lewis & Burge, Inc., who was recommended by Jason King, Manager of Facilities and Maintenance for Garrett County Government. The Lapp proposal would replace the boiler with a similar model at a cost of $13,560, including removal of the old boiler and installation of the new one.   The Lewis & Burge bid was very brief and totaled $11,300.  Clinton made a motion to table the question until Jason King from the county could look at the estimates.  He then withdrew his motion in favor of a motion by Christian to authorize up to $15,000 on a new boiler based on Jason King’s recommendation.  Clinton seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.   The money is to taken from the Building Repair account.
· The group discussed a letter from SEK, which explained the bad debt write-off included in the FY18 audit.
· Thomas shared the results of a survey of current staff of the main library which showed that more than 50% of the staff experiences an allergic reaction to the building due to the presence of something which has been in the library since the flood of roof water when a roof drain broke in June 2015.
· The group reviewed Policy #601-Library Investments. Clinton asked what the original source of the policy was, but no one present knew the answer to his question.  He also questioned whether an annual meeting with financial advisors is often enough, and also questioned the use of the term “endowment” throughout the document.  There was discussion regarding restricted funds.  Clinton then questioned other sections of the policy on language. He asked Thomas to review the language throughout the policy, based on the group’s discussion, and make corrections.
Items of New Business were discussed:
· Thomas briefly discussed the audit bids received for the upcoming fiscal years, stating that SEK’s bid was lowest for FY19, FY20 and FY21. Christian made a motion to accept the 3-year bid from SEK to Library’s audit. Rosie seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

· Allen explained ongoing issues with internet connections at the Kitzmiller Branch with the group. He told them that he is working with Nathaniel Watkins, DoTCom CIO for Garrett County Government, to resolve the ongoing problems. Allen stated that, together, he and Nathaniel have come up with a solution that will both enhance the internet connection and be more cost-effective in the long run. Their solution, adding Kitzmiller Branch to the County’s fiber connection, will allow the library to terminate the lines with Verizon, thereby eliminating two billing accounts. Allen went on to explain to the group that in order to make the connections, he will need to purchase some equipment. The County is supplying a network cabinet, UPS backups and rackmount for the project. The Library will need to supply a 24 port switch and a 48 port switch for the connection. The cost for these items is approximately $1,550 and the funds would come from the FY19 CAP-IT account. Clinton made a motion to approve the purchase of the two switches for $1,550 from the FY19 CAP-IT account. Christian seconded the motion. The motion carried. 
Items of Other Business were discussed:
· Allen requested the purchase of additional items from the FY19 CAP-IT account:

· Headphones- 10 pair @ $18.94 each


$189.40

· Laptop (Admin Clerk/Inventory)


$682.28

· UPS backups-3 @ $85.78 each


$257.34
· **Enhanced Monitor-Local History (grant funds)
$514.70
         $2,497.56
Clinton motioned to approve the above mentioned items requested, with the total not to exceed $2,500. Rosie seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.
· Ann reminded Thomas that Laura Sheahen, Public Relations contractor funded by a WMRL grant, has submitted her resignation to be effective March 26th.

· Thomas will be presenting the Library’s FY20 budget, which was approved by the Trustees at the February meeting, to the Garrett County Commissioners on Monday, April 1st at 4:30PM. 
· Thomas told the group that he had volunteered to chair a committee for the County Commissioners working with publicizing the importance of filling out census forms in order to ensure a complete count.   He asked the group for names of people trusted in communities around the county who might serve as volunteers on the committee.   He stated that babies in particular have been under-counted in the past.  Members of the group suggested contacting the extension service and also trying to find a connection to the Amish community.  Thomas mentioned the Kitzmiller/Shallmar area and the Bittinger area as parts of the county with suspected under-counting in the past.
· Thomas explained to the group that the concrete steps outside of the Kitzmiller Branch are crumbling and creating a safety concern with the public entrance to the Library.   The county owns the building in which the Kitzmiller Branch is housed, but the Town of Kitzmiller maintains it. Thomas will speak to the town representatives about repairing the steps.
The next meeting will be held Thursday, April 11, 2019 at 5:00PM at the Friendsville Branch.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:25PM.
